
 
 
 

 
 
 
July 7, 2025 

 
 
Dear Cliff McNeil-Smith, 
 
Thank you for writing to our President and CEO, Nicolas Jimenez, with your concerns regarding 

home porting Island Class vessels at Crofton terminal. He has asked that Customer Relations 
respond on his behalf. 
 
When the two Island Class vessels go into service by 2027, both will be homeported in Crofton to 
improve crew recruitment and retention. This change will help address long-standing staffing issues 

on Salt Spring Island, where hiring and retention have been challenging, in part due to housing 
availability and affordability. Vancouver Island offers a larger recruitment pool and greater housing 
availability, making it easier to attract and retain crew. 
 
We recognize the impact moving the home port may have on employees living on Salt Spring, and 

on the island community. All existing crew on Salt Spring will have job opportunities, and additional 
positions were posted in spring 2025, providing time for staff hiring and transitions by 2027 when 
new vessels are in place. BC Ferries is working closely with employees and the union to ensure a 
smooth transition. We have seen a number of employees already accept jobs where they will 
commute to Crofton to start their day. 
 

We will continue to collaborate and engage with interested and impacted groups to ensure impacts 
to neighbourhoods are minimized as much as possible, while maintaining safe and reliable ferry 
service. 
 
We value your feedback and thank you for taking the time to share it. We look forward to serving 

Salt Spring Island with two ship service. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 

Lisa Dondale 
Advisor, Customer Relations 
Customer Care 
British Columbia Ferry Services Inc. 
Suite 500 – 1321 Blanshard Street, Victoria, BC, V8W 0B7 

T: 250-978-1189 F: 250-978-1240  
customer.relations@bcferries.com  
bcferries.com 
 Please consider the environment before printing this email. 

 

BC Ferries acknowledges and respects the territories of Indigenous peoples on whose beautiful 
lands and waters that our ships, offices, terminals, and work sites operate along the Pacific West 

Coast.  
 
Notice: 
This message, including any attachments, is confidential and may contain information that is privileged or exempt from 
disclosure. It is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed unless expressly authorized otherwise by the sender. If 

you are not an authorized recipient, please notify the sender immediately and permanently destroy all copies of this 
message and any attachments. 
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